
  
        

   
   

 
   

    

                 
       

              
       

               

              
  

                 
           

               
               

               
                   

               
  

               
            

    

            

         

City Hall 
45 School StreetBOARD OF HEALTH Brockton, Massachusetts 02301 

Telephone (508) 580.-7175 
Far (508) 580-7179 

MINUTES 
BOARD OF HEALTH 

Tuesday, December 5, 2017 

The Board of Health held its monthly meeting on Tuesday, December 5, 2017 at 4:00 P.M. in 
the basement of City Hall, Brockton, MA. 

Present were Dr. Mary T. Brophy, M.D., Board Chairperson; George F. Fiske, Ill, Board Member;
Louis E. Tartaglia, Jr., Executive Health Officer. 

1. Approved the minutes of the Board of Health Meeting held on October 5, 2017. 

2. Approved the fees collected by the Department for the months of October and 
November 2017. 

3. A Public Hearing was held regarding the Demolition of the property known and numbered as 23 
Mystic Street. Invited, Marcelino Montrond, property owner, Bank, Mortgage Holder, Aileen 
Bartlett, Assistant City Solicitor and Attorney for lien holder ( Best Buy). After both Mr. 
Montrond and the City Board of Health reviewed all documents presented, the Board of Health 
with only two members present, could not reach a majority decision. A second vote was taken,
and it was voted by the two members to give Mr. Montrond until the January 2, 2018 Board of 
Health meeting to comply with all the requirements of the Building Department and the Board 
of Health. 

4. Maria Mendes of One Smile Brockton submitted a synopsis to the Board. The finished 
letter/proposal will be submitted to DentaQuest by Maria requesting funding in the 
amount of $80, 000.00. 

5. Scheduled the next Board of Health meeting for January 2, 2018 

Also present was Ward 5 City Councilor, Anne Beauregard 




